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          Sunday, May 5, 2019 

           Third Sunday of Easter 

DeRouchey’s Delight…  

Dear Faith Family, 

     Happy Easter!!! 

 Thank you for all those who made this year’s Salad Luncheon such a wonderful success!!!  It was so    
beautifully decorated and the selection of salads/bars was amazing.  The monies raised from the luncheon will be 
used for the continued needs of the parish kitchen as we provide meals for the special events throughout the year; 
such as, the first Sundays coffee and rolls; religious education meals on Wednesdays; Fall Fun Day; and            
receptions for the different sacramental celebrations.  If you have any suggestions on needed equipment for the 
kitchen, please offer them to Diana Snaza, Darby Helms or Cheryl Radermacher.   
 

From Bishop Paul Swain –  

 Bishop Swain extends his gratitude for all the prayers that were offered up for him in these past weeks as 
he underwent health issues.  He states that: “My health continues to improve though I have a ways to go yet.     
Doctors tell me that full recovery is likely…”  Bishop Swain plans to return to his regular schedule this week with 
one caveat --- he has been selected for jury duty.  Imagine having on your jury a lawyer bishop.  With that being 
said, Bishop Swain encourages us to accept our civic duty to serve when called upon since our system of justice 
depends on our civic participation. 

 This past Wednesday, I joined with Bishop Swain and others in the celebration of the 100th anniversary of 
the dedication of our diocesan cathedral.  Prior to the homily, Father James Morgan, rector of the cathedral,       
proclaimed Governor Kristi Noem’s declaration that May 1, 2019, was Dedication of the Cathedral of Saint Joseph 
Day in South Dakota.   

 In his homily, Bishop Swain asked the question: “What does the Cathedral mean to us?” [For some odd 
reason, he didn’t wait for our response.  I guess it wasn’t a dialogue homily.]  In light of the recent destruction of the 
Cathedral of Notre Dame in Paris and the fire that destroyed the Cathedral of Saint Raphael in Madison, Wisconsin 
when he was rector, this question invites each of us to ponder what does this spiritual and community landmark 
mean to us? 

 Bishop Swain continued as he reflected on the restoration that was completed nearly 8 years ago and the 
dedication of the altar.  He stated that this sacred space offers us perspective and hope.  Though the years have 
offered many challenges, the Cathedral continues to be a beacon of hope.  He also restated part of his homily from 
the rededication when he said: 

 “This Cathedral of Saint Joseph is not a museum though there is much to admire and ponder; this is not 
 a concert hall though the beauty of sacred music will lift our souls; this is not a gathering space though it 
 is a place where we can come together to share our joys and support one another in our sorrows.  This is 
 our Beacon of Hope where we, with humble and grateful hearts, can declare: ‘How awesome is this shrine.  
 This is nothing else but an abode of God, and that it is the gateway to heaven.  Truly the Lord is in this 
 place.’”  

  As Bishop Swain shared these words at the anniversary of the Cathedral, I would apply them to our faith 
community as well.  Our parish churches are beautiful but more important, I truly believe we experience the      
Presence of God in our celebrations and the gatherings of our family in fellowship. 

--------------------- 

 This Tuesday, May 7th, the Parish Council will meet at Saint Mary’s at 7:00pm. 

 Just a reminder – Mass times for Saint Mary:  First Sundays of the month – Sunday morning at 11:30am 
with potluck following.  All other weekends until end of October – Saturday evening at 7:30pm. 

Parish Activities  –  May 5  -  12 
SUNDAY ~ 7:15-7:45am Confession 

8am Mass (Faith Family) 

Coffee & Rolls 

9:30am Mass (+Janice Schultz) 

11:30am Mass at St. Mary (Faith Family) 

Potluck 

MONDAY  -   NO 7:30am Mass 

Noon-5pm Adoration at St. William 

TUESDAY  -  7:30am Mass (+Maxine Koeniguer) 

10am Mass at St. William 

1pm Staff Meeting 

7pm Parish Council Meeting in Wilmot 

7:30pm KC Meeting 

WEDNESDAY  -  7:30am Mass (+Eileen Beare) 

10am Mass on ITC 

7pm Mass on ITC 

THURSDAY  -  7:30am Mass (+Mary DeRouchey) 

10am Mass at St. William 

Noon Brown Baggin’ 

FRIDAY  -  8:30am Mass (Steve Brown) 

9am-6pm Adoration 

Noon-1pm & 5-5:45pm Confessions 

SATURDAY ~ 4-4:45pm Confessions 

5pm Mass (+David Koch) 

7:30pm Mass at St. Mary (+Mariann Whempner) 

SUNDAY ~ 7:15-7:45am Confessions 

8am Mass (Faith Family) 

9:30am Mass (McKala Loehrer) 

 

 

Daily Readings  -  May 6  -  12    

Monday  -  Acts 6:8-15; John 6:22-29  

Tuesday  -  Acts 7:51-8:1a; John 6:30-35  

Wednesday  -  Acts 8:1b-8; John 6:35-40 

Thursday  -  Acts 8:26-40; John 6:44-51 

Friday  -  St. Damien de Veuster  -  Acts 9:1-20; John 6:52-59 

Saturday  -  Acts 9:31-42; John 6:60-69 

Sunday  -  Acts 13:14, 43-52; Revelation 7:9, 14b-17;  

 John 10:27-30 
 

 

May Gospel in Action Chairpersons 

Bob & Linda Hartman ~ #432-7880 

Keith & Angie Weber ~ #432-5925 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Parish Contact Information 
Fr. Gary DeRouchey, Pastor 

 605-432-5353 or gkderouchey@yahoo.com 

Deacon Chet Cordell 

 dcnchetcordell@sfcatholic.org 

Darby Helms, Faith Formation & Youth Ministry 

 605-432-9122 or helmsdarby@gmail.com 

Cheryl Radermacher, Parish Secretary 

 605-432-9122 or mcradermacher@gmail.com 

Brenda Anderson, School Principal 

605-432-5673 

Julie Landmark, School Secretary/PC Rental  

 605-432-5673 

Joan Frerichs, Parish Nurse 

 605-432-6478 

Parish Council – Sue Christofferson, Samuel Fonder,  

 Wayde Fraasch, Diane Greiner, Keaton Hagen,  

 Karen Holscher, Makenna Osowski, Diana Snaza, 

 Greg Thomas &  Mike Trapp 

Knights of Columbus – Tim Weber 

 605-949-1656 or timweber55@icloud.com 

Catholic Daughters – Jo Gilliland 

 605-432-6657 or gilley@wat.midco.net 

Parish Email - stlawrencemilbank@gmail.com 

mailto:gkderouchey@yahoo.com
mailto:dhelms@parishmail.com


 

 St. Lawrence ~ Last Week’s Collection ~ $6960.00          Weekly Need ~ $8,600.00              St. Mary ~ Last Week’s Collection ~ $        Weekly Need ~ $725.00 

The 23rd Annual                                                                  

“BISHOP’S CHARITY FISHING TOURNAMENT”                       

Benefiting Seminarian Education                                                    

The 23rd Annual “Bishop’s Charity Fishing Tournaments” are 

scheduled for Monday, June 3rd at Big Stone City - Lakeside 

Park and Monday June 10
th

, at Pierre - Oahe Downstream 

Recreation Area.  We will be blessed to have twelve of our 

seminarians present at these tournaments, so this would be a 

great opportunity to meet these fine men.                                                                                                                                   

Did you know that 21 seminarians are currently studying for 

the diocese of Sioux Falls?  God willing, 2 will be ordained to 

the Priesthood on May 31st and 2 will be ordained as                        

Transitional Deacons, one in Sioux Falls on May 30th and one 

in Rome.  Your participation will go a long way to support our 

future priests!  To register or for more information contact the     

Catholic Community Foundation at 605-988-3765, toll free at  

1-888-246-3386 or on-line at www.ccfesd.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Notes from our Parish Nurse…                                    

 Smile to Relieve Stress 

Did you ever think that smiling can improve 

your health? A smile can subtract years 

from your face and say more about you than 

hours of conversation. Smiling can also tone three 

groups of facial muscles, and firm, supple muscles 

make for a healthier complexion. Smiling can stimulate 

glands, hair follicles and blood, all of which nourish 

and revitalize your skin. A smile is a wonderful thing 

to behold! So give somebody a gift—and get an instant 

facelift. 

         

                            

The Diocesan Special Needs Ministry is excited to offer 
an opportunity for youth (K-12) with special needs to 
encounter Christ at a Totus Tuus Day Camp. It will be 
held June 21, 9 am - 2 pm, at St. Michael Parish in 

Sioux Falls. Parents can register their kids at 
www.sfcatholic.org/special-needs/totustuus- 

day-camp/ 

Beloved: A Women’s Conference is an opportunity 
for women to be refreshed and renewed in the                  

Father’s Love. Experience Jennifer Fulwiler, Barbara 
Heil, and local favorite Bobbi Meyer.                                                  

Saturday, June 15, 8:30AM – 5:00PM at the Sioux 
Falls Convention Center. Go to                   

www.sfcatholic.org/womensconference to register!  
 

Through the waters of Baptism, please welcome                                        
LUCY ANNE SCHNECK, daughter of Michael &  
Carey, and WENDY CHARMAYNE BAILEY.                                                  

Welcome into the family of God. 
 

The Virtues of the Blessed Virgin  

Tuesday, May 7th at Broomtree Retreat Center  

Directed by Father Andrew Dickinson  

The virtues of the Blessed Virgin Mary can be found throughout 

the Gospels making her the evangelical model for the whole 

Church.   The early Christians must have looked to her with 

great love as their example for living. During this day of prayer, 

Father Dickinson will shine light on each of Mary's Evangelical 

virtues and help us on a path to imitating her holiness and                 

virtue.  10am ñ3pm, the schedule for the day includes Mass, 

talks, time for Confession, quiet time for Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament, great food and wonderful                              

conversation. Please bring your Bible.  

 

YouCat Corner                                                               
questions & answers about our faith                                                            

How We Should Pray                                                                           
508.  What happens if you do not feel anything when you 

pray or even experience reluctance to pray?  Distractions 
during prayer, the feeling of interior emptiness and    

dryness, indeed, even an aversion to prayer are         
experienced by everyone who prays.  Then to persevere 

faithfully is itself already a prayer.  Even St. Therese of 
Lisieux for a long time could not sense God’s love at all.  
Shortly before her death she was visited one night by her 

sister Celine.  She noticed that Therese’s hands were 
clasped together.  “What are you doing? You should try to 

sleep”, Celine said.  “I cannot.  I am suffering too much.  But 
I am praying”, Therese replied.  “and what do you say to 

Jesus?” “I Do not say anything to him.  I love him.”     

509.  Isn’t praying a flight from reality?  Someone who 
prays does not flee from reality; rather, he opens his 

eyes for reality as a whole.  From Almighty God himself 
he receives the strength to cope with reality.  Prayer is 

like going to a gas station where we get free fuel for our long 
journeys and extreme challenges.  Praying does not lead 
out of reality but, rather, deeper into it.  Praying does not 
take time away from other things but, rather, doubles the 

remaining time and fills it with intrinsic meaning. 

Please remember Hunter Tillman &                                     
Leon Schliesman, who have passed away, and their 

families in your prayers.                                                       
May perpetual light shine upon them.  

 

{ǇǊƛƴƎ /ƭŜŀƴƛƴƎ ǝƳŜΗΗΗ                                                                                  

Time to clean out those closets and garages.                                                        
The St. Lawrence bi-annual rummage sale is set for      

Saturday, June 8th.                                                                            
We will be taking children’s clothing up to teens…but bh 
ŀŘǳƭǘ ŎƭƻǘƘƛƴƎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ.  Nothing broken or tattered                  

beyond use….please.                                                                                     
5ǊƻǇ ƻũ ǿƛƭƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ мǎǘ                               

We appreciate your donations towards the Environment               
funding.  Call with questions ~ Mary Munson #237-3097   

or Karen Schreurs #467-0297 
 

SCHOOL NEWSé                                             
Thank you so much for your attendance at the     
St. Lawrence School Gala.  We appreciate your 
amazing continued support of the school.  A 

special thank you to the gala committee for their hard 
work and time that goes into making the event run           
flawlessly.  As usual, the meal provided by Jake and   
Heidi Muellenbach at Shady Beach was fabulous.  We 
can very proudly say how very blessed St. Lawrence 
School is with a parish and community that surround us 
in their prayers and support!  God bless you all. 
 Scholarships for the 2019-2020 school year are     
available!  Please stop in the school office or email               
Brenda  Anderson at brenda.anderson@k12.sd.us for more 
information.  Information can also be found on our            
website:  www.stlawrence.k12.sd.us  
 Blessings on our 2nd Graders as they receive the   
Sacrament of Holy Communion this weekend.  Thank 
you, Mrs. Hagen, for the exceptional job you do in       
preparing them to receive Jesus! 
 

Day of Recollection:                                                 

The Leadership of St. Peter                                          

May 14 ~ 10am -3pm                                                                 

The Abbey of the Hills                                                                  

Join Deacon Mark Kober as he discusses St. Peter and our 

need for his leadership in the Church today.  Weõll explore 

the life and ministry of Peter, both his primacy and his    

example. Furthermore, weõll understand the importance of 

Peter and the apostles preaching to a world in need of Jesus.                                                             

Mass is available with time for Adoration and an                               

opportunity for Confession.                                                             

Lunch is provided.  Cost free will donation.  Registration is 

required for meal planning purposes.                                   

www.abbeyofthehills.org  

 

If you havenõt picked up your bowl 
from the salad luncheon, please do 
so!   They are waiting in the parish 

center kitchen ñthank you!  
 

Youth Grief Camp - Catholic Family Services will be offering a 

Grief Camp for Youth and their Families at Broom Tree Retreat               

Center, June 11, 6 p.m. to 11 a.m. on June 13. This 2-day camp 

will include fun activities, discussion and support. The Grief 

Camp is non-denominational and is offered free of charge.                                       

Call Catholic Family Services at 1-800-700-7867 or                            

605-988-3775 for more information. 

 

Discipleship Camp  ~  Spots are filling up for our 

high school and junior high D - Camps! The 2019 camp dates 

are June 24 - 27 (High School Session 1), July 7 - 10 (High 

School Session 2), and July 11 - 14 (Junior High Session). 

There will be talks about growing in faith, epic all -

camp Olympic games and competitions, the chance to go to 

Mass, Confession and Adoration, and time to bond with 

new friends!  Register online: www.sfcatholic.org/youth/  

 

St. Lawrence Parish & School Volunteers                                       
If you have not already received an email about 

your Safe Environment training expiring in 60 days, 
you will soon.  You do not need to worry about this 

until fall when we retrain everyone.                                                       
Please watch the bulletin and email for training 

times come September.  Thank you!  
 

The following youth will head to Springfield, MO, for the  

Steubenville Mid-America Conference in July: Josie Adolph, Tatum 

Berry, Aunna Cloos, Dominic Fonder, Erika Fonder, Marianna  

Fonder, Michaelann Fonder, Mya Johanson, Jared Johnson, Will 

Karels, Ella Kasuske, Stewart Loehrer, Aiden Ludvigson, Hattie 

Muellenbach, Amy Nelson, Hope Osborn, Makenna Osowski,     

Savanna Osowski, Jessica Pillatzki, Nathan Pillatzki, Tracy       

Pillatzki, Isaac Sousa, Jake Trevett, Paul Van Dover, Emily         

Van Hoorn, Eric Van Sambeek, Kimmy Van Sambeek, Abby Weber, 

& Peyten Wiese.  Please keep them in your prayers ~ thank you! 
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